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Dear Nikki,

The new, more conservative Congress takes office at the end of the coming 
week. This is a big opportunity for our cause.

To prepare the conservative movement to win real victories, The Heritage 
Foundation must reach our year-end goal of $1 million by this Wednesday, 
December 31.

If you haven’t yet contributed to this crucial effort, I urge you to do so now. 
<http://click.heritage.org/dc/z-q1VihsRVF-
CW901Tqf1PXdydgv7vGq3qoQIHGy_n_vl8FJbXl_hLX4IYQm-I-
RRlwJMDKx70wFDbjZeVjb5HxluNSNx6BpwHABuBnSvYtFnNI5c9xy2K5TQQCT
mgeiE3CU-
2wVfCpESCDs6DpB3dGP6oElsDT1Q2NMDKuyXEMnBcd3u_KHNwLjnBpFzZ7k
5DzLh2alq4OmsWQoKHc39Q==/n0MH0eO032re0TH0W600s9a> In fact, 
thanks to a generous Heritage member, your gift today is worth double to 
the conservative cause.

Our country needs you today -- before midnight on Wednesday -- like never 
before.

Heritage will put your tax-deductible year-end donation to use to bring more 
Americans to the conservative side and empower grassroots activists with the 
facts and ideas they need to make a difference.

And Heritage will be on Capitol Hill -- resisting the Washington Establishment 
and making the case for your principles of free enterprise, limited government, 
individual freedom, traditional American values, and a strong national defense.

I must hear from you by midnight on Wednesday. Please donate now to 
double your impact for conservative victories. 
<http://click.heritage.org/dc/z-q1VihsRVF-
CW901Tqf1PXdydgv7vGq3qoQIHGy_n_vl8FJbXl_hLX4IYQm-I-
RRlwJMDKx70wFDbjZeVjb5HxluNSNx6BpwHABuBnSvYtFnNI5c9xy2K5TQ
QCTmgeiE3CU-
2wVfCpESCDs6DpB3dGP6oElsDT1Q2NMDKuyXEMnBcd3u_KHNwLjnBpFz
Z7k5DzLh2alq4OmsWQoKHc39Q==/n0MH0eO032re0TH0W600s9a>



Thank you for acting immediately.

Sincerely,

<http://links.heritage.org/cimages/b878bb3c4eae913925f7e2b8fca014f5/demint_
signature.jpg>
Jim DeMint
President

The Heritage Foundation | 214 Massachusetts Avenue, NE | Washington, D.C. 
20002 | (800) 546-2843
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